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RECOMMENDATIONS FOR CHANGES TO THE POLICE ACT 

The Pacific Association of First Nations Women envisions a matriarchal community where all 

Indigenous women in BC are safe and respected with a sense of belonging and connection to 

cultural traditions. To bring our vision into reality, we advocate for systems change, providing 

culturally safe learning and holistic supports to uplift Indigenous women and strengthen families. 

This year we will be celebrating our 40th anniversary. We are connected to over 1,500 First 

Nations, Metis and Inuit women in the Province of BC and are 100% Indigenous woman 

managed and led. 

The Pacific Association supports the recommendations made by Feminist Deliver, UBCIC and 

BC Civil Liberties for changes to the Police Act. 

Furthermore, we request that all employees of the police force undergo mental health screening 

to ensure that employees are not acting out on their own bias towards Indigenous men, women, 

elders, and youth. The Police Act must support the need for systemic changes in our system . 

. We must rid the Force of those who carry unconscious bias towards people of Indigenous 

ancestry. While the force provides some training, it never removes those who are systemically 

racist. We must screen those bad apples out of the Force. 

The Police Act ought to have provisions to ensure that Indigenous people are employed within 

the Force and at every level of the organization. It was shocking to learn that the Vancouver 

Police Department had no First Nations, Metis, or Inuit officers in the investigation unit, and/or 

missing persons unit. They have a surprisingly low number of First Nations, Metis and/or Inuit 

employees. We must have a certain percentage of Indigenous people employed within each unit 

and at each level, to affect positive change and create trust with our people. 

Investigation units must include First Nations, Metis, and Inuit people on staff to ensure that 

investigations regarding the Murdered and Missing Indigenous Women and Men are followed up 

and receive the attention they require. 

There must be Indigenous civilian oversight bodies with jurisdiction to audit police services and 

investigate police misconduct claims, including incidents of rape and other sexual assaults, 






